## CHI YUN SCHOOL

2019-2020 School Year

Application for provision of Student Grant in 2019/20 school year

10<sup>th</sup> January, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians:

The Education Bureau (EDB) in January 8 issued a circular memorandum to all secondary day-schools, primary schools and kindergartens, announcing the arrangements for the provision of the Student Grant to day-school students in the 2019/20 school year.

The student grant is non-means-tested. All students who, as at the date of application, study in secondary day-schools, primary schools and special schools (including public sector schools, Direct Subsidy Scheme schools, English Schools Foundation schools and private schools) as well as kindergartens (whether having joined the kindergarten education scheme or not) offering local or non-local curriculums in Hong Kong, are eligible for the grant. Students of evening schools, students of private studies, holders of student visas for entry into Hong Kong for studies and holders of a Form of Recognizance issued by the Immigration Department are ineligible.

Applicants are not required to provide other documents at this stage. The EDB will make use of internal information to carry out verification as far as possible. Applicants will only be required to provide other documents when necessary. The subsidy is expected to be disbursed in about six weeks after receiving the applications.

The application form is enclosed and please return before 4pm on February 13, 2020. After parents have duly completed the application forms, we will verify the student status and submit them to the EDB on or before February 14.

Yours faithfully,

Chung Lai Kuen

Acting Principal, Chi Yun School